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Dear Friends,  
 
We have had a full and satisfying year serving the communities around Malingunde. 
The team continues to rise to all the challenges that Covid brings. We are so very proud 
of the team under the daily leadership of Chippo, Rhodess and Patterson. 
 

Chippo ‘I am so pleased with the switching of our work to be outside and in the community, this 
has borne a lot of good fruit. I have enjoyed working with friends who value my input and don’t 
just focus about work, but care about my life and my family too. Next year I am looking forward 
to more innovation in these unpredictable times.’ 
 

Rhodess ‘I have enjoyed seeing the growth of Happy Faces in 2021, seeing over 100 people taking 
part each week. This year we have made many decisions in running the Trust and I ask for the 
Holy Spirit help to strengthen us as we keep leading and serving.’ 
 

Patterson ‘My personal highlight this year has been passing my driving test. I never expected I 
would be able to gain this qualification, so much thanks goes to DT for making it possible. My joy 
as a leader is the Kingdom life appearing in many of the small groups we are facilitating. I look 
forward to seeing this continue to grow in 2022.’ 
 

Thank you for playing a part in The Dalitso Trust story. We are so privileged that people 
come along side us to serve the vision of the Trust and see transformation come in the 
lives of so many people. 
 

Malawi is on the U.K. travel red list, but the new variant does not seem to be taking 
hold. Even though regular teams are unable to travel to train and equip the team, we 
have been able to move onto Zoom. Thank you to many of you who are continuing to 
input in the team to see them grow and develop. 
 

We have recently had graduations from Happy Faces and Mum’s also received Healthy 
Home awards from health lessons they receive during home visits. 
 

Tapiwa ‘I was confused that Happy Faces meets only once a week. I thought this is not enough 
time to invest in a child, but after attending one session, my mind was opened. I then realized 
that the key is me, for me to learn how to help my child learn. This is my new lifestyle.’  
 

Gill ‘It was hard for me to help other people, but after I started attending Happy Faces I was 
changed. One Happy Faces day I was sick and could not go, so my friend took my son and helped 
him in the session. This kindness was amazing and I am now able to help people who are in need.’ 

 
Our recent Follow Me graduation was in Nsalu with 9 leaders completing FM1. In 
January we hope to graduate 3 groups, with 30 leaders receiving their certificates. 
 
Dell ‘I have been reading and hearing the Bible, but I did not understand Pentecost. I so enjoy 
being part of FM1 and now know I am friends with the Spirit.’ 
 

Mrs Banda ‘I used to think that only the Pastor or Elders were gifted by God. I have come to know 
that we all have gifts to share and build each other up. I realise my gift is encouragement through 
singing and worship. Thank you so much for helping me to know who I am.’ 

 
Happy Christmas and a peaceful New Year from us all at The Dalitso Trust family! 
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